## Ridgewood Local School District

Mike Masloski Office of the Superintendent 301 South Oak Street West Lafayette, Ohio 43845

Telephone: (740) 545-6354 Fax: (740) 545-6336



August 30, 2021

Dear School Community,

Ridgewood Local School District is committed to the safety and health of our students and staff. We want to inform you that that we have recently received information about one confirmed case of COVID-19 in a student or staff person at Ridgewood Elementary, Middle School and High School

We will be working with the Coshocton County Health Department and Coshocton City Health Department to determine close contacts at school as a part of their COVID-19 investigation.

## How You Can Help

Be proactive about reducing the number of interactions that students and staff have with one another by practicing social distancing (staying at least 6 feet apart) to limit the spread of COVID-19. In addition to physical distancing, these important tools help to prevent the spread of COVID-19:

- Stay home when you are sick.
- Wear a mask or face covering while in public places or if people who don't live with you must visit your home.
- Avoid unnecessary gatherings with people who don't live in your home.
- Avoid sharing food, drinks, or utensils.
- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Sing the Happy Birthday song twice to help know when it has been 20 seconds. If soap